
 
From: Patti Lack <pglack@suddenlink.net>  
Sent: Monday, February 18, 2019 8:40 AM 
To: Derrel Smith <derrel.smith@jonesboro.org>; John Street <jwstreet@sbcglobal.net>; Mitch Johnson 
<johnsons3@suddenlink.net>; Larry Bryant <LJ@ljbryant.com>; Joe Hafner 
<Joeforjonesboro@gmail.com>; Bobby Long <blongjcc@gmail.com>; David McClain 
<DMcClain@jonesboro.org>; clgrehabman@yahoo.com; Ann Williams 
<edgecoffeehouse@hotmail.com>; chrismooreplumbing@yahoo.com; Charles Coleman 
<crcjab@sbcglobal.net>; Gene Vance <GVance@jonesboro.org>; Charles Frierson 
<cdfrierson3@hotmail.com>; Harold Perrin <HPerrin@jonesboro.org> 
Cc: Donna Jackson <DJackson@jonesboro.org> 
Subject: Ordinance 19:007 

 
Good Morning!  Happy President’s Day! 
 
Last week at the MAPC meeting (2/12/19), there was a rezoning request (RZ-19-01) that was passed.  This will be 
Ordinance 10:007, on the City Council agenda tomorrow for the first reading.  The Ordinance is requesting to 
change the boundaries for property located on lots 21 and 22 of Dudley’s Subdivision from General commercial 
district C-3 to multi-family residential RM-16 LUO. 
During the MAPC meeting when the members were hearing this request, there was NO mention of whether the 
Nettleton School District had any objections.  I emailed Derrel Smith and he replied that Nettleton School has been 
notified.  They have not replied back at this time. 
I don’t know why a reply was not and has not be received, as of today.  It does not appear on legistar.   
I do know that you all were asked by Mr. Dunivan last year, to hold off on approving any more apartments in their 
school district.  
Whether it’s 2 duplexes or 222 apartments.  I hope you consider this request tomorrow.  
 
For this not to be questioned again, Derrel Smith could add “Impact to Schools” to the MAPC’s “Approval Criteria- 
Chapter 117- Amendments”.  It could be added to section (f) or add a letter (g) to this checklist.  OR, 
add Schools to the Departmental/Agency reviews.  This would help to indicate,  without a doubt, if there are any 
objections to rezoning requests from our schools.  
I hope you all wait to hear from Mr. Dunivan, by letter or by calling, before you approve this Ordinance. 
Thank you 
Patti Lack 
 







 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 


